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We have recently received from New Jersey State Police a copy of their
approved internal policy statement which requires, effective immediately,
their duty officer or hazardous material emergency response personnel to
promptly notify the OCNGS Group Shift Supervisor (GSS) or OCNGS Control Room
with the characteristics of an incident involving hazardous material in Lacey
or Ocean Township, and provide furthe: information on any significa-t changes.

Upon receiving the call frou the New Jersey State Police duty officer, the GSF
will reference OCNGS procedure 2000-ABN-3200.33, "Toxic Material/Flammable Gas
Rclease - No Radiation Involved" for appropriate actions.

Actions described above and issues related to OCNGS Control Room habitability
were discussed in our cecent meeiing with the NRC staf{ on May 11, 1992.

We beiieve the prompt notificatiun to the GSS by New Jersey State Police
following a hazardous material incident and OCNGS procedures for appropriate
actions will ensure safe operation of OCNGS.

If you have any questions concerning the information provided in this letter,
please contact Mr. Michael Laggart, Corporate Nuclear Licensing at
(201) 316-7968.
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cc: Administrator, Region 1
Oyster Creek NRC Project Manager
Oyster Creek Senior Resident Inspector
Lt. T. Dombroski, Bureau Chief T&TA Bureau, N.J. State Police



